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Queensland 
Government Minister for Transport and Main Roads 

Our ref: PET 55844 

1 6 JUN 2025 

Mr Neil Laurie 
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE OLD 4000 

. I Ne;( 
Dear Mr y aurie 

1 William Street Brisbane 4000 
GPO Box 1549 Brisbane 
Queensland 4001 Australia 

Telephone +617 3719 7110 
Email transportandmainroads@ministerial.qld.gov.au 
Website www.tmr.qld.gov.au 

I refer to petition 4232-25, lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 20 May 2025 about 
improved bus routes to and from Burpengary East and North Harbour. 

The provision of transport services to all areas of Queensland can be challenging. This is 
particularly the case in developing urban fringe areas, such as Burpengary East, where 
population levels, as well as road and bus infrastructure may not yet support the efficient 
delivery of public transport. 

The Department of Transport and Main Roads (TMR) has been monitoring the ongoing 
development and population growth in the North Harbour estate and surrounding area. TMR 
recognises the significant level of development in this area. However, the provision of new 
bus services to such areas needs to be considered against priorities across the State. 

TMR will continue to monitor growth in the North Harbour estate and surrounding area and 
identify potential public transport network improvements in line with competing priorities 
across the State and funding availability going forward. 

I trust this information is of assistance. 

Yours sincerely 
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BRENT MICKELBERG MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


